Neighborhoods Advisory Group Meeting
Noon, Feb. 8, 2005
	Neighborhood Representatives:

	U.Va. Representatives:

	Dennis Barnes, JPA 
	Jim Fitzgerald, Community Relations

	Bill Bergen, Lewis Mountain
	Dick Laurance, Project Director, JPJ Arena

	Bobbie Bruner, Venable
	Julia Monteith, Office of the Architect

	Don Dougald, University Circle 
	David Neuman, University Architect

	Peter Hedlund, Fry’s Spring 
	Lynn Rush, Proj. Mgr., Madison Bowl

	Art Keyser, JPA
	Jessica Wenger, Env. Compliance U.Va.

	Art Lichtenberger, Lewis Mountain
	Brad Wolf, Ivy Nursery 

	Jason Peterson, Fifeville 
	Ida Lee Wootten, Community Relations

	Herb Porter, Fifeville
	

	Jim Simmonds, Lewis Mountain
	

	Elizabeth Sloan, Lewis Mountain
	

	
	


Ida Lee Wootten welcomed the group and explained that the smaller than normal group was because the agenda items were primarily of interest to Lewis Mountain and Venable residents.  She also referred to U.Va.’s efforts in working with neighborhood leaders to stage a variety of upcoming neighborhood meetings where David Neuman and other U.Va. representatives will be speaking.
Ms. Wootten referred to the Major Projects Status Report, noting that there are many future projects that would be of interest to residents.  She also explained that, for the fist time, Community Relations will have regular meetings with the University Architect’s Office, Facilities Management and the U.Va. Foundation that will help to surface information relevant to neighbors.   
Dick Laurance, Project Director for the John Paul Jones Arena, discussed the five month early completion of the North Grounds Connector, on Friday, Jan. 13, and the arena.  He stated that the connector was designed to accommodate three lanes of vehicles to improve traffic flow for events at the arena.   He also shared that testing on many arena systems, like the heating and cooling, is ongoing and that the “big flush,” the test of the plumbing/sewage system, would occur in April or May.  

Mr. Laurance explained that 65 trees had to be removed as part of the stormwater-management plan for the arena.  He added, however, that 681 trees would be planted this spring in their place. 
Brad Wolf, with Ivy Nursery, explained that there will be a variety of trees including red maple, green ash, tulip poplar, black gum, American sycamore, white oak, willow oak, American holly, Southern magnolia, loblolly pine and bald cypress in the upper canopy.  The under story trees include Eastern redbud, dogwoods, service berry, black alders, witch hazel, sweetbay magnolias and sassafras.  University Circle resident, Don Dougald, stated that he had never been informed about the need to remove the trees and expressed concern that it would take 10 to 15 years before the trees would provide any buffering or sound-absorbing qualities.  Ms. Wootten said that starting in 2002 there had been presentations about the stormwater-management plans and trees and a site visit to the finished Dell.  She acknowledged, however, that there had been no such presentations since Mr. Dougald had joined the Neighborhood Advisory Group.  Mr. Laurance noted that some of the trees will be over 12 feet when planted and will grow one or two feet in the first year.  He also recommended hosting a neighborhood day in June at the arena.  
Ms. Wootten stated that she and Jim Fitzgerald had met with SMG, the company managing the John Paul Jones Arena, and learned that individual acts/events decide when to release information to the public.  She added, however, that SMG is committed to working with Community Relations to get information out as early and comprehensively as possible.  
Jess Wenger, Environment Compliance Technician, said that her office is working on implementing a U.Va. Environmental Management System that will examine the ways the University affects the environment and try to reduce those impacts.  This work includes everything from looking at how buildings are designed to what chemicals U.Va. uses.  The University’s Environmental Management System will encourage a reduction in pollution and use of chemicals.  An example is the recent switch to biodiesel in University buses.  
Lynn Rush, Project Manager for Madison Bowl, updated the group on the utility and field renewal work being done at the site.  She explained that this work greatly improves the stormwater management in the area and will transform Madison Bowl into a beautiful playing field by the time students return in August.    
Ms. Rush stated that, while funding does not currently exist, she is also working on plans for future improvements along the perimeter of Madison Bowl for pedestrians, especially along Madison Lane. 
In closing the meeting, Ms. Wootten discussed U.Va.’s Community Resource Guide which describes over 400 services and programs that the University provides.  Everyone present was provided a copy of the guide.  She also stated that U.Va. employees contributed a record amount of money, $694,000, to help others through the recently concluded Commonwealth of Virginia Campaign.  She explained that this amount is $46,000 more than last year and the top 10 charities to which employees directed their donations were the Charlottesville Free Clinic, local United Way, Hospice of the Piedmont, Habitat for Humanity, Thomas Jefferson Area Food Bank, Charlottesville-Albemarle SPCA, Salvation Army, Planned Parenthood of the Blue Ridge and Shelter for Help in Emergency.

 
During the meeting, Art Lichtenberger from the Lewis Mountain neighborhood questioned two items from the Major Projects Status Report.  Those items and related information gathered after the meeting are listed below. 

 

1. University Center: a building planned for the vicinity of Newcomb Hall.  There is no definite schedule for the project at this time.

 

2. Arts Center (formerly Drama Building addition): located at Wise, this project is currently in its formative stages.
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